Dick, I am contacting you at Nicolas Garcia's suggestion. Please accept this email as input to your May 25 comment period for the 2005 Energy Policy Act Rulemaking.
  
My company, V2Green Inc., is a Seattle-based clean energy technology start-up developing software and electronics to integrate plug-in electric vehicles with the grid.
Plug-in hybrid vehicles (PHEVs) and pure electric vehicles (EVs) offer a number of potential benefits for consumers, society and our economy:
1) Replace foreign oil use with domestic electricity. 
2) Reduce consumer transportation expense dramatically ('electric gas' is far cheaper per mile than gasoline). 
3) Enable mass-scale deployment of clean renewable energy sources (wind power, solar PV, etc.), by using vehicle batteries to 'firm' the intermittent power streams delivered by these sources.
However, realizing these benefits requires new technologies, such as those we are developing, to mediate between electric vehicles and the grid. The market for plug-in vehicles is just starting to develop, and these technologies will only reach their full potential with the right cooperation, foresight and planning, on the part of utilities, grid operators, technology suppliers, government, regulators, and others.
  
In particular, demonstrations, test-beds and trials are needed to explore the new technologies and market mechanisms required for integrating plug-in vehicles with the grid. The good news is that the base technologies are largely well-understood; but they need to be integrated into working models to solve significant problems of scale before PHEVs and EVs appear in large numbers.
Over the next few years, power markets need to be expanded to accommodate both the challenges and opportunities raised by plug-in vehicles. Whether addressing simple charging control or comprehensive vehicle-to-grid (V2G) services, existing power markets don't account for the unique ways in which electricity will be used by the transportation sector, nor the unique potential benefits offered by distributed, mobile storage.
Similarly, existing electricity tarriffs don't account for the ways in which electricity will be used in transportation. New structures such as time-of-use rates and real-time pricing can incent electricity suppliers and consumers to use our energy resources in more optimal ways.
We would like to request that the Utilities and Transportation Commission include these factors in its rulemaking processes, in order to fully realize the potential benefits of the emerging electric transportation system. We encourage the Commission to take an active role in getting utilities, grid operators, technology suppliers and other interested parties to set up technology test-beds as soon as possible, so that we as an industry are fully prepared before plug-in vehicles appear in large numbers.
Washington State and the Pacific Northwest make an ideal location for such technology test-beds. 

Please feel free to contact me if you would like to discuss these matters further. Please also acknowledge receipt of this email as input to your rulemaking process.
Best regards, 
  
David Kaplan, CEO
V2Green, Inc. 
www.v2green.com 
1725 Westlake Ave N, Suite 202 Seattle, WA 98109
P: 206.282.0804 | F: 206.282.0639 | davek@v2green.com 

